 REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 9, 2012
 The Board of Trustees held the Regular Meeting of January 9, 2012 at   

 the Village Municipal Building, 167 North Main Street, Liberty New York.

 Mayor Winters opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

PRESENT:
Mayor Richard Winters, Trustee Joan Stoddard, and Trustee Luis Alvarez.   Also Present: Robert Krahulik, Attorney for the Village and Judy Zurawski, Clerk/Treasurer.

ABSENT:
Trustee Shirley Lindsley and Trustee Corinne McGuire

 ALSO         David Ohman (Delaware Engineering), Daniel Ratner Sr., Henrich Strauch,            

 PRESENT:  Scott Kinne, Steven D’Agata, Roger Hourihan, Town Supervisor Charles

Barbuti, Nick Schiebe, Ashlyn Klein, Mikaela Milk, John Kolarik, Ariella Yoli, and Rob Werlau.    
APPROVAL Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Alvarez and   
OF 
         unanimously carried approving the following minutes:

MINUTES:



REGULAR MEETING – DECEMBER 12, 2011 
CORRES-
Mayor Winters said the Village has received the following correspondence 
PONDENCE:and it is available in the Clerk’s Office:

· Letter from NYSDEC RE: Dam 12/7/11
· Letter from Ideal Snacks Re: Annexation 12/1/11
· Letter from Sull County Re: 104-2-13 12/12/11
· Correspondence Code Enforcement Officer Re: 218 Lake Street 12/28/11
PUBLIC
Mayor Winters opened the meeting to comments from the Public. 

COMMENTS: 


HENRICH STRAUCH – LIBERTY CDC 
Henrich reported that Jesse Deitchman, owner of Sneaker World, is ready to open his new store at 11-13 South Main Street (S.B.L. #112-5-9) so the Village will be closing on the $20,000 Community Development Loan that was previously approved.  Henrich also said he will be working on the lighting in the parking lot behind Town and Country Antiques (with the $20,000 grant that the Village received) so it will be well lit for the new store.
Roger Hourihan (Business Owner Fast Tax Service/North Main Street) commented on the dissolution of the K-9 Unit stating he understood it was due to budget constraints, however is was a wonderful program while we had it.

Roger Hourihan also offered his services (on a commission basis) to help collect the past due Community Development Block Grant loans.
The Board thanked him and said they would look into this matter as they did not know if they could legally do it. 
ATTORNEY  Attorney Krahulik had no comment.    
  

COMMENTS:
TREAS.     TREASURER’S REPORT FROM DECEMBER 31, 2011   
REPORT:                      
Treasurer Zurawski gave a written report to the Board which included the following:

·  Financial Comparison for General, Water, Sewer and Sanitation Fund

·  List of Current Taxes outstanding, which as of 12/31/2011 is $422,922.87          
·  List of Delinquent Taxes, which as of 12/31/2011 is $437,585.07
·  Starting and Ending Central Check Numbers for December. 
·  Starting January 2012 Central Check # 7651           
·  The Court Revenue received from the Town of Liberty for November, which is $720.00.  
Treasurer Zurawski also said she is busy working on year end work, such as W-2’s.
Trustee Stoddard commented on the Sewer Fund and the problems it has faced in the last year or so.  She mentioned the fact that the receivables are also down and there is very little money in their bank account. 

TABLED     UPDATE ON REVONAH HILL WATER TANK

BUSINESS:       

Dave Ohman reported the following regarding the Revonah Hill Water Tank:
· Environmental Report has two items still pending to satisfy Madeline Crowe’s 12-23-11 comments – reply letters from US Fish and Wildlife and Army Corps of Engineers.

· We resent requests to both agencies and will send in to Madeline Crowe upon receipt – then Environmental Report will be complete and USDA Application will be complete.

UPDATE ON GREEN LANE SEWER ISSUE

David Ohman reported the following on the Green Lane Sewer Issue:

· Contract construction work onsite was completed on January 9th including the new chain-link fence and water diversion swale/additional rip rap work (i.e., Change Order 3).

· A site visit was conducted on January 5, 2012 to review final work
· Rip rap stone at end of the retaining wall needs to be replaced with specified medium stone fill – what is there now is too small.
· We are working with the Contractor (TAM) to finalize the riprap installation – the rock size currently installed is of incorrect size (e.g. not as indicated on the drawing and change order_.  The size currently installed s far too small and will washout during any type of heavier rainfall event.
· Payment for the additional work, Change Order No. 3 (authorized during the December 2011 meeting), will be later forwarded to the Village for your February 2012 meeting. 
· Project Closeout paperwork is ready to send to the Village and we will do so once the work if Change Order No. 3 is complete.
· As-built drawings are complete.
· Site Restoration will be done in the spring and the retainage will be held until it is completed. 
WASTE WATER TREATMENT PROJECT- UPDATE FROM DELAWARE ENGINEERING, P.C. 
David Ohman updated the Board as to the following:

· Near Term WWTP Improvements - Oxidation Ditch Aerator Repairs and Influent Screens

· The Engineering Report is under review by John Sansalone.  No further action from DEC this month.
· Design drawings for the Near Term WWTP Improvements were reviewed with John Picard and the Mayor on January 9th. 
· Preparation of the technical specifications and contract documents are nearly complete. 
· ITT (Xylem) has delivered design layout and sizing for, blowers, diffusers, system controls (amenable to future SCADA), and mixers.  The utilized horsepower per oxidation ditch should be 55 hp versus the 100 hp presently used.
                            Schedule

· Plans/Specs to DEC

:

January 2012

· DEC Review





Jan - Feb 2012
(have contacted J. Sansalone that project is ready)   
· Finalize Design/Bid/Award (Ongoing)
Feb-March 2012

· Construction:




April  – June 2012
· Engineering Report

· Will resume working on comprehensive plant evaluation and report once design for Near Term Improvements goes into NYSDEC. 

· Received updated information from the WWTP staff.

· Said the Design Plan was reviewed earlier that day (January 9th) with Mayor Winters, Trustee Lindsley and Trustee Stoddard. 

IDEAL SNACKS – UPDATE FROM DELAWARE ENGINEERING
David Ohman reported the following on Ideal Snacks:

· Conducted initial testing at five locations per the contracts on 11/29/11 thru 12-01-11.
· Conducted two additional days of testing at two locations on 12/20/11 thru 12/22/11.
· Those results will be submitted under separate cover this week.

· In summary, Ideal Snack’s discharge exceeded Sewer Ordinance limits for BOD and Oil and Grease.

RED MEAT FACILITY – UPDATE FROM DELAWARE ENGINEERING

David Ohman updated the Board on the Red Meat Facility as follows:
· Need to ultimately understand who will be at Red Meat plant and meet with them to discuss their planned activities, pretreatment responsibilities, flows and loads, etc. – will be less expensive to treat their flow only

· Will have an impact on the WWTP – especially the new aeration system in the Oxidation Ditches so it cannot be ignored.
CONSIDER ELIMINATION OF DAM – LETTER FROM DEC
Mayor Winters said that there was nothing new to report and that the Dam Regulations were printed and given to Water Supervisor Kenneth Hessinger.
CONSIDER LOCAL LAW FOR TAX CAP
The Board asked the Village Attorney to draw up the local law needed for this matter so they can review it and set a Public Hearing at the next meeting (Febraury 13th).   
CONSIDER UTILITY PROPOSAL FROM OWEN MCKANE 
This matter will remain on hold until Langdon can review the matter with Mr. McKane and the Board. 
NEW          CONSIDER BUDGET MODIFICATION FOR POLICE DEPARTMENT   

BUSINESS:

Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Alvarez and unanimously carried approving the following budget modification:
· Increase Expenditure Code A3120.12 (Police/Salaries)       
                                                                                                                         8102.00                                              
· Increase Revenue Code A3389 (Public Safety)             

                                                                                                                         8102.00

Reason: Grant Received for School Crossing Guards                   

PUBLIC     Mayor Winters opened the meeting to comments from the Public.
COMMENT:


                There were no comments from the Public.
TRUSTEE  Mayor Winters opened the meeting to comments from the Board.
REPORTS:


Trustee Alvarez said he has been working with Commanding Officer Scott 

Kinne. 
Trustee Stoddard informed the public that the sewer issue in front of the Days Inn was due to a NYSEG pole being in the main trunk line, which had been there since the 1970’s and finally caused a backup. She said TAM Enterprises was called because they can handle that large of volume of sewer and it will all be billed to NYSEG.  

Trustee Stoddard said that a system should also be put in place so that the Police Department or the Clerk’s Office knows what is going on when something like this happens. She suggested that the permits that were previously approved be used whenever anyone is digging in the Village.

Members of the Public commented on the fact that there are other companies in the area that are qualified to do this type of work.

Attorney Krahulik said that in recent years some municipalities are bidding out Emergency work for an entire year.  

Daniel Ratner Sr. said the City of Albany has an excellent program in place.

Trustee Stoddard also commented on the fact that the Village did not tighten up its local law after the School meter/ water issue. 

Mayor Winters said the Police Department did an excellent job in cleaning up the records room and the basement.    

BILLS FOR Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Alvarez and 


PAYMENT: unanimously carried approving Voucher #12-676 to Voucher #12-743 in 

the amount of $111,892.54.
Post Audit Vouchers

Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Alvarez unanimously           carried approving post audit Voucher #12-670 to Voucher #12-675 in the amount of $254,783.02.
EXECUTIVE Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Alvarez and  
SESSION:   unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 7:40 p.m.to discuss

                   the K-9 Unit dissolution and a particular employee and the Police

Department.
Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Alvarez and unanimously carried to come out of Executive Session at 8:20 p.m.
CONSIDER K-9 MATTER – OFFICER DONALD DECKER  
Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Alvarez and unanimously carried to payout 165.5 hours Comp Time to Officer Donald Decker for a total of $4,840.88 using funds from the K-9 Fund. 
ADJOURN:
Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Alvarez and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting.

THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 8:21 P.M.




RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED,




JUDY ZURAWSKI, CLERK/TREASURER

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


